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May 5, 2009 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Honorable School Board Members 
 
FROM: Kendra Goodman, CPPB, Purchasing Agent 
 
RE:  Cooperative Agreement 
  G4S Youth Services, LLC 

 
The School District has maintained a cooperative agreement with Sunshine Youth Services 
in order to participate in rendering educational services to the students in the Department of 
Juvenile Justice Program in Pasco County.   Please reference the attached memo from Mr. 
Ramon Suarez, Supervisor of Curriculum & Instruction Services, for further information 
regarding this agreement. 
 
The cooperative agreement with Sunshine Youth Services was previously Board approved 
on June 17, 2008 however, G4S Youth Services has acquired Sunshine Youth Services 
and has requested the approval of a new cooperative agreement under the same terms and 
conditions for the remainder of the school.    We are requesting approval at this time to 
enter into the cooperative agreement with the above-mentioned facility.   
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Suarez or me at 
your earliest convenience.  
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